
 From: SHERRY VARON < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 8:09 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPCFails;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 



murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,
Sherry Varon

 From: Jennifer Maldonado Tooley < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 8:35 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; 
mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra 
Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; 
paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was



the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Jennifer Tooley 

 From: Cody Sloan < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 8:46 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 



mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 



accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Cody Sloan
-- 

Cody Sloan 
pronouns: he/him/his (what's this? 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fuwm.edu%2Flgbtrc%
2Fsupport%2Fgender-pronouns%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Ce029a
b72bd624baa496208d997cec4f7%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C63770773737
9940476%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwi
LCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=gCA2GBY85s%2BVuNyGQY7kdwtxA%2BXmfk5dNNeFTuKOO0A%3D&reser
ved=0> )
MFA in Acting: UCSD '21 
www.codydsloan.com 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.codydsloan.com
%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Ce029ab72bd624baa496208d997cec4f7
%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637707737379950425%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ
sb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata
=QQnByrv%2BoyS5kKRPaTowDQBfCf6Z82%2Fz6OhvTuvdiP8%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Kenny Stevenson < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 8:49 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 



Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.



Signed,
Kenny Stevenson

-- 

Check out:

twitter.com/kennygstevenson 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fkenn
ygstevenson&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cec8afbcd49404d3e243808d9
97cf0b9a%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637707737786186211%7CUnknown%7
CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C10
00&sdata=TGUHPcVup2iUbqI%2BDBNaenirw6ZxDPE6g8m5kiklZvQ%3D&reserved=0> 
www.kennygstevenson.com 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.kennygstevenso
n.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cec8afbcd49404d3e243808d997c
f0b9a%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637707737786196165%7CUnknown%7CTW
FpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&
sdata=jZyDKwHusTidapphMKXZm31s7IJ8j8wTkR3CoYkTuJA%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Lizabeth Belli < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 8:56 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails;  lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021 

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 



(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,
Lizabeth

Lizabeth Belli (she/her)
 < > 

#CareFirst
#CareNotCops

 From: Kristen McCown < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 9:04 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 



ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake



process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Kristen McCown 

Sent from my iPhone
 From: Christina Chapman < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 9:40 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”



In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Christina Chapman (She/Her)

 From: Gina Viola < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 9:40 AM

 To: Police Commission



 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; Councilmember Mike Bonin; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; TeamCD4; paul.koretz@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Tomorrow's farce of a BOPC meeting 10/26/21

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 



dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Gina Viola

Gina Viola (she/her/hers 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fmedium.com%2Fgend
er-inclusivit%2Fwhy-i-put-pronouns-on-my-email-signature-and-linkedin-profile-and-yo
u-should-too-d3dc942c8743&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Ca41c4193a1
d44952c6b008d997d61ed9%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C6377077686122600
14%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXV
CI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&sdata=DsBVDZVkT6HXT0x94Xi7lZdyd1dzthWaW0kPhrNwmhU%3D&reserved=0> )

 
<https://docs.google.com/uc?export=download&id=1YZUY2r_Kcl1YeURszZS2X9tbV4Gp9W3L&rev
id=0BzMf7ak0jvlPRklMenZSMlNaMkEzcnFrK29zazhEMGxsbzBzPQ> 

Corporate Address:
445 S. Figueroa St.  Suite 3100
Los Angeles, CA 90071
Phone:  888.748.3677
Fax:  213.438.0410
http://www.tradeshowtemps.net 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.tradeshowtemps
.net%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Ca41c4193a1d44952c6b008d997d6
1ed9%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637707768612269970%7CUnknown%7CTWF
pbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&s
data=O5JQ2PBiNbo1LqtzhFRaxeN%2FF31bmqPCAQUBm3Vpefs%3D&reserved=0> 



*****************

The information contained in this message may be privileged and confidential and 
thus protected from disclosure. If you have received this communication in error, 
please notify us immediately by replying to the message and deleting it from your 
computer.  Thank you, Trade Show Temps.

 From: ashley brim < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 9:48 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Subject: Public Comment for 10/26

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

Last Friday was the National Day of Protest Against Police Brutality - a day to take
action against state violence and honor those that have been harmed in the fight 
against subjugation. How did you mark this day? We continue this fight today, even 
as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence as a reason to 
expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

ITEM 4B: Here the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and 
Inclusion” (DEI) and names LAPD officer Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer
Ryan Lee was the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 
10th, 2018, shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving 
father with two daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to
view him as a person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the 
ground. Lee instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured
condition that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American 
Psychiatric Association, the World Health Organization’s International 
Classification of Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental
Disorders (DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when 
cops kill Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one
back again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

ITEM 4C: The department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023 is another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 



dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

GENERAL PUBLIC COMMENT: Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way 
doesn’t make sense. Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no 
restrictions on number of speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the 
communities most affected by policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the 
real-world effects of the matters before the board, and about LAPD in their 
neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings
immediately, but keep a virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t 
want to show up in person.

Signed,

Ashley Brim

-- 

Ashley Paige Brim // she/her/hers
Co-Producer / HOMELAND
Director / An Act of Terror & The Goldfish
Fox Directing Lab 2018-19
HALF Initiative Directing Fellow 2017
AWD Directing the Actor Fellow 2021
C: +1 

 
ashleypaigebrim.com 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fashleypaigebrim.co
m%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cd1180c85004c411d3dc708d997d74b0
9%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637707773234649566%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbG
Zsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdat
a=abZTqEx673zR4fF6Azj0EcDU5bnCAGetTsX2z4Igd0s%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Jessi Jones < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 10:09 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 



Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 



Finally - Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense.
Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Sincerely,
Jessi Jones (they/them)
90004

 From: Harrison Weinfeld < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 10:11 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
Fails Lapc; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric



Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Harrison Weinfeld

 From: Liz Sommer < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 10:21 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 



Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Absolutely shameful! Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 



public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Elizabeth Sommer 
Los Angeles resident 

 From: michele dumont < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 10:20 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

I send this email in honor of General Jeff, Mayor of Skid Row, who faithfully 
attended and spoke at Police Commission meetings and so courageously supported our 
neighbors on Skid Row. General Jeff passed away this weekend and we and you should 
honor his memory at your meeting tomorrow.

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two



daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Dr. Michele Dumont

 From: Rain Youngblood < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 10:22 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 



councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 



intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Rosemary Youngblood

Sent from Outlook 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Faka.ms%2Fweboutloo
k&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Cc209565fadae4599d32f08d997dbf870%7
C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637707793340552641%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb
3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=f
t5VQSdJphjHwUMhTfzWeSGpFmiH%2B%2BURwRhmCVVktpY%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Magan Wiles < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 10:30 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this



fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

-- 

magan (she/her)



 From: Kelly Reilly < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 10:35 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; TeamCD4; paul.koretz@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 



dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Kelly

KELLY REILLY 
Actor | Comedian
mobile: 

email:  

 
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Finstagram.com%2Fk
elreills%3Futm_medium%3Dcopy_link&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Ca2
7620322af4459ed6e808d997dddced%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C63770780
1436405930%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1ha
WwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=oKp193oxDyAqduq7ncPyuHUnM%2F5j3bDH%2F8rFr0p4tXQ%3D&re
served=0>   
<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.youtube.com%2
Fchannel%2FUCBl1qqLs3i_X4MjHrDYVryw&data=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7C
a27620322af4459ed6e808d997dddced%7C642fd61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637707
801436415870%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1
haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=amLjnAQ%2Blhr5fn5gNa9GgMXkvkT8xcd%2FZt1P5SNqDJU%3D&
reserved=0> 

 From: Emma Olson < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 11:03 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 



lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,



while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Emma Irene Olson (she/her/hers)
 From: Samantha Lappin < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 11:13 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners: 

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 



honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,
Samantha

Sammi Lappin
Communicator & Educator
she/her



    
 From: Phillip Kim < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 11:17 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,



while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Phillip Kim

 From: J.Stephen Brantley < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 11:17 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this



fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

J.Stephen Brantley 91506



 From: Jewell Karinen < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 11:25 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Subject: 10-25-2021 | Public Comment BOPC

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground.  

Lee instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured 
condition that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American 
Psychiatric Association, the World Health Organization’s International 
Classification of Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental
Disorders (DSM-5). 

Instead, it is used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill Black 
people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back again, and
Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, Equity, and 
Inclusion.” 

Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled.  

The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s Strategic Plan. So
is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are meaningless as cops 
like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and murderous actions. 

LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake process,” which 
brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to lengths describing 
how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to have them deemed 
unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is accepted and 
institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is intended. We 
instead demand that LAPD be defunded.

General comment:
Let people speak AFTER each agenda item. Decrease Moore’s propagandizing time and 
open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers and no 45-minute 
time limit. 



Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. 

Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual public-comment option for 
people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

 From: Laura Adery < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 11:25 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
Mayor Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. LAPD officer Ryan Lee was the person
who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, shooting even as
Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two daughters and he
suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a person in crisis, 
only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee instead diagnosed 
Grechario as having “excited delirium,”. As a licensed clinical psychologist, I can 
tell you that this is not a valid condition and is not recognized by the American 
Medical Association, the American Psychiatric Association, the World Health 
Organization’s International Classification of Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and
Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders (DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense 
by police organizations when cops kill Black people. The family of Grechario Mack 
will never have their loved one back again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help 
in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion.”  We need to take a look at 
whose voices are contributing to our policies and ensure that it does not include 
those who use callous violence against the very community we are aiming to protect. 

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, and appears as yet another
glossy-paged marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak 



organizational strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and 
patriarchal organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in 
Los Angeles, while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded,
and dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) formulated by aforementioned officer Ryan Lee
is part of LAPD’s Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” 
de-escalation, words that are meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded 
for their anti-Black and murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the 
complaint investigation intake process,” which brings to mind the department’s 
complaint audits that will go to lengths describing how MANY ways a person can 
submit a complaint about LAPD, only to have them deemed unfounded at a rate that 
mocks the entire process - yet this is accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan 
is not new, which is exactly what is intended. We instead demand that LAPD be 
defunded and resources allocated to truly effective community solutions- again, who 
are you protecting here? 

Public comment on agenda items should follow the agenda item. This is common sense 
if your goal is transparency and protection of community member interests. Members 
of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most knowledgeable about
the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and about LAPD in their 
neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say to do the job you have 
been entrusted to do. Please consider your integrity and values and how these align 
with your current actions or inactions as a board. We have faith that it is never 
too late for you to to do the right thing and stand up to injustice, power grabbing 
and violence. 

Signed,

Laura Adery, Ph.D.
 From: Jane Boegel < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 11:45 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:



This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

-Jane Boegel-Koch



Jane Boegel-Koch

 From: Michelle King < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 11:58 AM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/26/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners: 

COVID-related fatalities were the single-highest cause of officer line-of-duty 
deaths in 2020. LAPD is not above the city mandate that all city employees be fully 
vaccinated. They've had ample time to receive their vaccine as they were the first 
to gain access to the vaccine as first responders. Any officers who refuse to be 
vaccinated must be met with the same fate as any other city employee, they must be 
terminated immediately. LAPD should no longer be allowed to endanger residents with 
their failure to follow the most basic practices and guidelines to reduce the spread
of Covid-19; a failing that has continued over the course of the entire pandemic 
making them the largest superspreaders.. over 26,000 deaths is unacceptable and was 
preventable if LAPD had followed safety measures and if they'd been vaccinated when 
it was first available to them at the beginning of 2021. From now until December 
18th, officers must get tested twice a week for the coronavirus — and the cost of 
the tests must be deducted from their paychecks at $65 per test. The COVID tests 
must be taken on their personal time, not while they are being paid for city work. 

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 



as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

Item 3C more racist surveillance technology. These LA Police Foundation donations 
are purposefully opaque, we have no idea who is actually donating this money every 
week. Where's the accountability?

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let the public speak AFTER each agenda item; any other way doesn’t make sense. 
Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of 
speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by 
policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the 
matters before the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to 
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a 
virtual public-comment option. 

In community,

Michelle King 
 From: Lucia Pier < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 11:58 AM

 To: Police Commission



 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; Councilmember Rodriguez; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday October 22nd was a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against oppression & subjugation. We 
continue this fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against 
police violence as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In Item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI). I am disgusted to learn that LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee was one of the 
contributors to this plan. Officer Ryan Lee was the person who killed Grechario Mack
in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, shooting even as Grechario was on the 
ground. Grechario was a loving father with two daughters and he suffered from mental
illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a person in crisis, only as a threat, 
even when he was dying on the ground. Lee instead diagnosed Grechario as having 
“excited delirium,” a manufactured condition that is not recognized by the American 
Medical Association, the American Psychiatric Association, the World Health 
Organization’s International Classification of Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and
Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders (DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense 
by police organizations when cops kill Black people. The family of Grechario Mack 
will never have their loved one back again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help 
in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle 
LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 



dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

And our perennial demand: Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way 
doesn’t make sense. Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no 
restrictions on number of speakers and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the 
communities most affected by policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the 
real-world effects of the matters before the board, and about LAPD in their 
neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings
immediately, but keep a virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t 
want to show up in person.

Signed,

Lucia Pier

-- 

LUCIA PIER
she/her/hers

 From: Jenn Murphy < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 12:30 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021



ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,



Jenn Murphy
 From: Ken Barnard < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 12:36 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
Mayor Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 



meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Ken Barnard
 From: Lucas O'Connor < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 12:39 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was



the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Lucas O'Connor

 From: Jason Reedy < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 12:40 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 



mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners, 

FIrst and foremost, you are a disgrace to the citizens of Los Angeles. Briggs and 
Bonner - y'all cooning for the white man. Soboroff asking LAPD watchdogs for their 
home addresses and he has the blood of our children on his hands much like 
Pennywise. Decker is so full of shit - we all call her double decker (google it) and
Calanche should leave the commission and go work for CSP full-time. 

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 



murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Fuck off,
Jason Reedy

 From: Gabriel Diani < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 1:14 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”



In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Gabe Diani



 From: Mike Wodkowski < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 1:32 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

LAPD has found a new low in its callousness toward families of victims murdered by 
their own officers. 

The gall it requires, the utter brute insensitivity it takes, the stupidity it 
demands,  to place an officer who was ruled "out of policy" (which is the closest 
this commission will EVER get to holding any officer accountable) for the MURDER of 
Grechario Mack as a contributor on the LAPD plan for Diversity, Equity and 
Inclusion, is indescribably outrageous. 

Perhaps Chief Moore found himself too busy looking for new avenues of cowardice and 
couldn't find the time to personally spit in Grecharios Mack's families face. So now
he's asking the Commission to do it for him. Which is exactly what you will be doing
if you accept these facile proposals for "reform" without insisting on proposals 
with real meaning, real action, real goalposts, real reparations, and real 
timelines, while simultaneously DRASTICALLY defunding the LAPD. 

The disgrace LAPD continues to bring upon itself is jaw-dropping.  

Do not plug your ears and close your eyes. Do not let the LAPD spit in the face of 
every vulnerable person in this city. 

The reason we continue to insist that you allow comment after each agenda item and 
that you leave public comment open beyond the 45 minute time limit is because 
SOMEONE has to hold LAPD accountable and call this injustice out. We are frustrated 



because the commission WON'T do their job! And since you won't do it, we must. And 
since that is what this whole commission is set up to do, and since we have to do 
the job you won't do, it only stands to reason that we be given time to do YOUR JOB.

Disgusted, 

Mike Wodkowski

Los Angeles

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 



Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

 From: Greg Irwin < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 1:33 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 



that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Gregory Irwin

90035

 From: Asher Guthertz < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 2:06 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 



Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org;
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” DEFUND THE POLICE! DISMANTLE THIS SHAM OF A DEPARTMENT!

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake



process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Asher Guthertz

 From: T < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 2:06 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; Councilmember Bonin; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021 (The original slave patrols cannot be
reformed)

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 



as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

-- 

Best, 
Tieira
https://htwws.org 



<https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhtwws.org%2F&data
=04%7C01%7Cpolicecommission%40lapd.online%7Ca08d082dae1d42d26f1b08d997fb3ed1%7C642fd
61c34dd4fd0af8d443576485883%7C0%7C0%7C637707928365699270%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJ
WIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=xZcNGmT
NiFjaKDTdu2t4WCB6B1WP7lUKMJgU3217RRw%3D&reserved=0> 

 From: Audrey Georg < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 2:09 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: My public comment for PC meeting on 10/26/21

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners: 

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day of action also known as "0-22," recognized 
by justice warriors for many decades as one where those committed to opposing state 
violence and honoring those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. 
We continue this fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against 
police violence as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.



Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Audrey Georg

“If you are neutral in situations of injustice, you have chosen the side of the 
oppressor.”  Desmond Tutu

 From: Hiram Miles < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 2:11 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: Michel Moore; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 

Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
ethics.commission@lacity.org; james.queally@latimes.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; 
mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Richard Tefank; Sandra 



Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; Eileen Decker; William J. Briggs, II; 
paul.koretz@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; tips@laist.com

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 



have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Hiram Cormier Jr

 From: Catherine Safley < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 2:45 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners: 

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.” 

 In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion”
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis and saw him only as a threat, even as he lay dying on the ground. 
Lee instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured 
condition that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American 
Psychiatric Association, the World Health Organization’s International 
Classification of Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental
Disorders (DSM-5), yet is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops 
kill Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back



again; meanwhile, Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity,
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police and dismantle LAPD. 

 Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan, as is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation- words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process- yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded.  

 Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; taking public comment on items beforehand 
doesn’t make sense. Decrease Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no 
restrictions on number of speakers and no time limit. of Community members who are 
most affected by policing are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world 
effects of the matters before the board and LAPD in their neighborhoods; you need to
hear what they have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately while keeping a 
virtual public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in 
person.

Signed, 

Catherine Safley

 From: Desa Bolger < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 3:16 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org



 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.



Signed,

Desa Bolger
she/her

 

 From: M W < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 3:20 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@LegacyLA.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember Blumenfield; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
Councilmember Rodriguez; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; Mitch O'Farrell; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this fight today, 
even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence as a reason to
expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters, and he had a mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a person 
in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee instead 
diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition that the 
American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric Association, the World Health
Organization’s International Classification of Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and
Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders (DSM-5), does not recognize. However, it is 
still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill Black people. The 
family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back again, and Lee is 
thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion.” 
Defund the police, dismantle LAPD. Why are you funding this corruption?



Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. Why are you funding this spin and
mismanagement?

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by police are 
by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the
board and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to 
say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual public-comment option
for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person. Why do you limit our 
voices? What do you fear from public comment?

Signed,

Michele Wetteland
pronouns: she/her

 From: Camille Sacristan < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 3:48 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 



councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org
 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/26/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Absolutely shameful! Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded.

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.



Signed, 
Camille Sacristan
LA Resident

 From: Dr. K < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 3:54 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 



marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Sincerely,
Dr. Karen Bowdre

 From: Danielle Carne < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 4:04 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 



honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake
process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Danielle Carne
 From: Mayank Keshaviah < >



 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 4:08 PM
 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
LAPC Fails; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; 
tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: My Public Comment for the BOPC on 10/25/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

To the Police Commission:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”

In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD killer cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was
the person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, 
shooting even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. Lee 
instead diagnosed Grechario as having “excited delirium,” a manufactured condition 
that is not recognized by the American Medical Association, the American Psychiatric
Association, the World Health Organization’s International Classification of 
Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders 
(DSM-5). But it is STILL used as a defense by police organizations when cops kill 
Black people. The family of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back 
again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, 
Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police and dismantle LAPD!

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with killer cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s 
Strategic Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are 
meaningless as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and 
murderous actions. LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake



process,” which brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to 
lengths describing how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to
have them deemed unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is 
accepted and institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is 
intended. We instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Disgustedly,

Mayank Keshaviah

 From: Molly Ortiz < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 4:09 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; mayor.helpdesk@lacity.org; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lapcfails@gmail.com; lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. 
Briggs, II; tips@laist.com; kevin.rector@latimes.com; james.queally@latimes.com; 
mayor.garcetti@lacity.org; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; 
councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; 
Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; paul.krekorian@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org;
councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; councilmember.price@lacity.org; 
Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; 
councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: Public Comment BOPC Oct 25 2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Commissioners:

This past Friday was October 22nd, a day to take action against state violence and 
honor those that have been harmed in the fight against subjugation. We continue this
fight today, even as the LAPD attempts to use our protests against police violence 
as a reason to expand under the flimsy guise of “reformation.”



In item 4B, the department lays out its plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion” 
(DEI) with LAPD cop Ryan Lee as one of the contributors. Officer Ryan Lee was the 
person who killed Grechario Mack in the Crenshaw Mall on April 10th, 2018, shooting 
even as Grechario was on the ground. Grechario was a loving father with two 
daughters and he suffered from mental illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a 
person in crisis, only as a threat, even when he was dying on the ground. The family
of Grechario Mack will never have their loved one back again, and Lee is thanked in 
2021 for his help in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the 
police, dismantle LAPD.

Item 4C is the department’s Strategic Plan for 2021-2023, another glossy-paged 
marketing advertisement filled with empty phrases and bleak organizational 
strategies that promise only more of the same LAPD: a racist and patriarchal 
organization devoted to defending the property of the rich and white in Los Angeles,
while communities increasingly demand that LAPD be downsized, defunded, and 
dismantled. The DEI plan (item 4B) with cop Ryan Lee is part of LAPD’s Strategic 
Plan. So is “encouraging” and “bolstering” de-escalation, words that are meaningless
as cops like Lee continue to be rewarded for their anti-Black and murderous actions.
LAPD also suggests it “enhance the complaint investigation intake process,” which 
brings to mind the department’s complaint audits that will go to lengths describing 
how MANY ways a person can submit a complaint about LAPD, only to have them deemed 
unfounded at a rate that mocks the entire process - yet this is accepted and 
institutionalized. LAPD’s plan is not new, which is exactly what is intended. We 
instead demand that LAPD be defunded. 

Let people speak AFTER each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense. Decrease 
Moore’s time and open up public comment, with no restrictions on number of speakers 
and no 45-minute time limit. Members of the communities most affected by policing 
are by far the most knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before
the board, and about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they 
have to say. Resume in-person meetings immediately, but keep a virtual 
public-comment option for people who can’t or don’t want to show up in person.

Signed,

Molly Ortiz

resident of Los Angeles



 From: Sarah Bowers < >
 Sent: Monday, October 25, 2021 4:58 PM

 To: Police Commission
 Cc: mike.n.feuer@lacity.org; Mayor Helpdesk; Eileen Decker; 

ethics.commission@lacity.org; Dale Bonner; Sandra Figueroa-Villa; Steve Soboroff; 
lou@legacyla.org; Richard Tefank; Michel Moore; William J. Briggs, II; Mayor 
Garcetti; ericgarcetti@gmail.com; councilmember.ridley-thomas@lacity.org; 
councilmember.bonin@lacity.org; Gilbert.Cedillo@lacity.org; 
paul.krekorian@lacity.org; Councilmember.Blumenfield@lacity.org; 
contactcd4@lacity.org; paul.koretz@lacity.org; councilmember.martinez@lacity.org; 
councilmember.rodriguez@lacity.org; councilmember.harris-dawson@lacity.org; 
councilmember.price@lacity.org; Councilmember.Lee@lacity.org; 
councilmember.ofarrell@lacity.org; councilmember.kevindeleon@lacity.org; 
councilmember.buscaino@lacity.org

 Subject: BOPC Public Comment: 10/26/2021

ATTENTION: This email originated outside of LAPD. Do not click on links or open 
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. 

Dear Board of Commissioners:

As a citizen of Los Angeles District 11 I'm writing to submit public comments to the
LAPC Meeting. 

Item 4B: The fact that LAPD's supposed DEI plan is headed by the officer who killed 
Grechario Mack -even as Mr. Mack was laying on the ground- is telling of LAPD's 
performative "reform" - they don't really understand nor care to understand the 
foundational work it takes to implement DEI changes. 

Grechario was a loving father with two daughters and he suffered from mental 
illness, but Lee was unable to view him as a person in crisis, only as a threat, 
even when he was dying on the ground. Lee instead diagnosed Grechario as having 
“excited delirium,” a manufactured condition that is not recognized by the American 
Medical Association, the American Psychiatric Association, the World Health 
Organization’s International Classification of Diseases (ICD), or the Diagnostic and
Statistical Manual of Mental Disorders (DSM-5), but that is still used as a defense 
by police organizations when cops kill Black people. The family of Grechario Mack 
will never have their loved one back again, and Lee is thanked in 2021 for his help 
in LAPD’s plan for “Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion.” Defund the police, dismantle 
LAPD. 

You continue to reward LAPD for its performative "policy" changes and "training" but
do not hold them accountable for when they misbehave and perpetuate their abuse of 
power. 

General Public Comment: Public Comment Limitations:

I demand that you stop capping your meetings’ public comment period at a mere 



forty-five minutes. You give 45 minutes for public comment from a city of 4 million 
people. Despite your weekly protestations to the contrary, you are silencing the 
voices of Angelenos by limiting who can speak at your meetings, and for how long.

Let people speak after each agenda item; the other way doesn’t make sense.

Members of the communities most affected by policing are by far the most 
knowledgeable about the real-world effects of the matters before the board, and 
about LAPD in their neighborhoods, and you need to hear what they have to say.

General Public Comment: LAPC Meeting Time
Why are these meetings held at the same time as City Council and Board of Supervisor
meetings? Can we please change the meeting time so more people can participate in 
the meetings?

Signed,
Sarah Bowers


